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Upcoming Dates: 
 

Wednesday Rosary, 
weekly at 3:00 pm 

 

4/11 K3-4 Easter          
Egg Hunt, 9:30 

 
4/12 Mass 8:30 

   Honeybaked   

   Ham Delivery 
    

4/13 Triduum 
    Retreat 

    Noon Dismissal 

 
4/14 Good Friday 

    No School 
 
 Contact Us 

Phone: 210-651-
6811 

CDC: 210-651-6819 

 

Principal’s and Assistant Principal’s Corner 
 

Dear OLPH Families,  

 

We had a great week last week as we wrapped up Iowa Tests for some, and CoGaT for 

some others.  The students were well-focused during the testing period. 

 

This week we inducted new members into the Junior Beta Club.  The entire induction 

ceremony was led by current Junior Beta Club members, and was executed flawlessly. 

It's great to see students recognized for their achievements. 

 

The 8th Grade also did a tremendous job again leading the school-wide Stations of the 

Cross on Friday.  Well done and thank you! 

 

Besides the spring sports that are ongoing, on Saturday the Junior Wildcat Worship Team 

won first place in the Accompaniment event and the Senior Wildcat Worship Team won 

first place in the Contemporary event of the CAAC Sing at the Cross competition held at 

Antonian.  Both Teams performed exceptionally well and were a true pleasure to watch 

and listen to.  Pictures of Mrs. Adre and the OLPH awards and the entire group are below.  

Congratulations to all! 

 

As a reminder, we will have school Mass on Wednesday this week, have a Triduum 

Retreat (at the school and church) Thursday morning, followed by noon dismissal.  Both 

Good Friday and Easter Monday, the school will be closed. 

 

All the best to you as continue our Lenten journey during Holy Week and prepare 

ourselves for Easter.  

  

Our Lady of Perpetual Help...Pray for Us!   

Mr. Francis B. Burns, Principal  

Mrs. Amanda Miller, Assistant Principal.  

 

 

Please feel free to contact Mr. Burns at burnsf@olphselma.org,  or Mrs. Amanda 

Miller at millera@olphselma.org.  

 

                                     Sing at the Cross Competition 

mailto:burnsf@olphselma.org
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Website: 
www.olphselma.org  

        
Mrs. Adre and the two OLPH awards             Jr. And Sr. Wildcat Worship Teams. 

     from Saturday's competition.  

 

START STRONG,  STAY STRONG,  FINISH STRONG! 

 

 

Say Farewell to Ms. Stacie!  

 

Stop by the school cafeteria on Thursday, April 13 to say goodbye to our 

beloved Ms. Stacie as she moves on to a new life challenge.  The reception will 

be from 11:30 am ŕ 1:00 pm. 
 

 

CDC News 
 
Dear Parents,  
 
The K3 & K4 Easter Egg Hunt will be held on April 11th beginning at 9:30a followed by 
classroom parties.  Please join us in hiding eggs at 8:30a.  We need all the help offered as 
we have over 1000 eggs to hide!!  
 
The K4 classes performed for the Faithful Friends group in the Pastoral Center last 
Wednesday.  Their joyful voices could be heard throughout the building!  Mrs. Melissa, all 
ǘƘŜ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƳȅǎŜƭŦ ǿŜǊŜ ǎƻ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜΦ  DǊŜŀǘ Ƨƻō YпΩǎΗΗΗ  
  
Just as a reminder on April 19th we have two events happening.  The K3 & K4 children 
will have Spring Pictures taken beginning at 7:30a.  If you would like your child to have 
their picture taken with siblings please have them here before 7:45a and make sure you 
ǘŜƭƭ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ!  Bring a change of clothes for your child to change into after 

http://www.olphselma.org/


pictures because at 9:30a we will begin our annual Trike-A-¢Ƙƻƴ ǘƻ ōŜƴŜŦƛǘ {ǘΦ WǳŘŜΩǎ 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǎƛŘŜ ǇŀǊƪƛƴƎ ƭƻǘ όƎȅƳ ϧ /5/ ŀǊŜŀύ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ōƭƻŎƪŜŘ ƻŦŦΣ ǎƻ ǿŜ ŀǎƪ 
that you park in the spaces next to our old playground.  All children must have helmets. 
We can utilize extra volunteers as spotters; so if you have an extra hour we can use your 
help. Please check in with Mrs. Adelina if you are available to volunteer. OLPH CDC is so 
appreciative of EVERYTHING our parents do to support our program!  What a busy day 
we will have!  
 
We are currently enrolling children for our Summer Fun Program and the schedule should 
be finalized by the beginning of May. OLPH Church will also be offering a Vacation Bible 
School from July 10-14. Students in the K4 classes are eligible to attend.  Mark the date 
and more information will be forthcoming.  If you have any questions, please feel free to 
call the CDC.    
  
The registration process for the 2017-2018 school year is going great! We continue to 
receive daily calls regarding our program and are adding to our waiting list.  
 
As a reminder the CDC will be closed on Friday, April 14th and Monday, April 17th for 
Easter break.  Have a super week and a very Blessed Easter Holiday!  
 
God Bless,  
Ms. Ogrin  
 

      
K4 Students Sing to Faithful Friends Group 4/5/17 

 
 

After School Activities in CDC building (unless otherwise noted): 
Monday ï Art Class at 3:45p 

Tuesday ï TOT Class (PK 2:30p) 

Wednesday ï Orchestra Class (violin & guitar) at 3:35p 

Thursday ï Stomp & Play Class (PK 3p & K 3:45p) 

Friday - Dance (PK 2:45-3:30p & K/1 3:45-4:30p) 

              Chess Class at 3:45p (rooms 401/402 ï portable behind the cafeteria) 

 



Item Needed 
We are in need of battery operated tea lights for the Triduum Retreat this Thursday.  If 

you have this item, please bring it to the school office or Sr. Clementine.  Thank you! 

 

 

Spiritual Corner 
By  

Sister Clementine 
 

On Palm Sunday, we celebrate the first joy of the season, as we celebrate Our Lord's 
triumphant entrance into Jerusalem where he was welcomed by crowds worshiping him 
and laying down palm leaves before him.  It also marks the beginning of Holy Week, with 
the greatest tragedy and sorrow of the year.  

 
Jesus' triumphant return to Jerusalem is only one side of the story. 
 
By now many of the Jews are filled with hate for Our Lord. They want to see him stoned, 
calling Him a blasphemer, especially after offering proof of His Divinity during a winter 
visit to Jerusalem for the Feast of the Dedication. 
 
After this, Jesus went to Perea, where he was summoned to Bethany.  There he raised 
Lazarus from the dead, a miracle which wins Him such renown among certain Pharisees 
that they decided finally to end His life. 
 
Jesus took refuge at Ephrem returning six days before Passover to Bethany, triumphantly 
entering Jerusalem.  That evening, He left Jerusalem and returned Monday.  He spent 
time with Gentiles in the Temple, and on Wednesday left for the Mount of Olives.  Here 
he foretold the apostles the events of the next several days, including His impending 
death. 
 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

NEW MULTI-PURPOSE EDUCATIONAL BUILDING 

 

 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help Catholic School has several new families to our school 

community that we would like to extend our information to for the New Multi-Purpose 
educational Building.  Every member of our school community is integral to our success, 
and, therefore, each family is asked to consider making a pledge to the campaign with a 

generous heart to the best of their ability.  Thank you for all those that have been sending 
them in.  The building construction is on-time, and should be completed by the beginning 

of July 2017! 
 



 

 
 

On-Line Giving 
If you would like to start with on-line giving, there are two ways to do this. You can set up 
ŀƴ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ŦƻǊ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘǎ ƻǊ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ άvǳƛŎƪ DƛǾŜέ ƻǇǘƛon at the bottom right 
ŦƻǊ ŀ ƻƴŜ ǘƛƳŜ ŘƻƴŀǘƛƻƴΦ .ƻǘƘ ŀǊŜŀǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǘƛƻƴ ά{ŎƘƻƻƭ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ CǳƴŘΦέ LŦ ȅƻǳ ǎŜǘ ǳǇ 
an account, you even have the ability to enter your pledge information and how/when 

you want it to start. https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/1551 
 

Pay by Credit Card - Pay Pal Account 
If you would like to make a last minute donation or even just set up an automatic 

payment from your credit card, we now have the option to do this through our pay pal 
account. 

https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-
xclick&hosted_button_id=HANQ6L3957ZCJ 

 
 

 
 

Questions? 
If you have any billing questions on your current pledge or need to make changes to your 

pledge, please contact Megan Boyle at boylem@olphselma.org. 
 

If you would like to make a pledge or have questions related to the New Multi-Purpose 
Educational Building, you can send an email to buildingfund@olphselma.org or 

burnsf@olphselma.org to reach Mr. Francis Burns. Our Phone number is 210-651-6811. 

 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
From the School Nurse: Medication 

 

When bringing medication to the school for your child please make sure the Medication 
Permission Request Form is completely filled out with physician and parent signatures.  
This applies to prescribed and over-the-counter medications.  I refer you to the 2016-
2017 Student/Parent Handbook, page 14.  As a registered nurse in Texas, I cannot give 
any medication to a student without a physician and parent permissions in writing.  Also, 
if you are a physician and have a child in our school, I cannot accept this form signed by 
you under Physician Signature.  The form needs to be signed by  your child's treating 
physician.  If you need a form, please go to the school website or come to my office. 

 

https://www.osvonlinegiving.com/1551
https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=HANQ6L3957ZCJ
https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=HANQ6L3957ZCJ
mailto:boylem@olphselma.org
mailto:buildingfund@olphselma.org
mailto:burnsf@olphselma.org


Reminder:   Sixth graders going into 7th grade in the Fall 2017 need two vaccines - Tdap 
and Meningococcal.  Please furnish an updated immunization record to me as soon as the 
vaccines are given and before August 21, 2017. 

 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation in helping me care for your child. 

 

Christ's Peace,  

Beth Guthrie, RN 
 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

 
Easter Raffle 

Wednesday, April 12, 2017  

  
~ Bring box tops labeled with name/grade   
~ Box Tops should be deposited in bucket 

(bucket is located in school office) 
~ Raffle is for OLPH students, faculty, and staff 

~ Box Tops for raffle will be accepted from March 20th through 8:30am on 
April 12th     

 

 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

Third Grade Student to Perform 
 

Congratulations to third grade student Christian Garcia. He was selected to perform at the 

San Antonio Tobin Center in May.  He will be playing piano in the Musical Arts Center's 

Music Fest.  Christian is in Mrs. Slater's class and is also the student of piano teacher  

Mrs. Garza.  

 
 

 
 
 
 



 
Golf Team 

  The OLPH Golf Team participated in their 2nd Tournament on Monday, April 3rd at 
Riverside Golf Course.  Congratulations to Caleb Friesenhahn for his 2nd place finish and 
Belle Asbury for winning closest to the pin!  Addi Mata, Jake Crane, William Palen, Timmy 

Niedens and Nathan Escamilla also participated and did an outstanding job!   
 

                         
Belle Asbury                                                             Caleb Friesenhahn 
 

 
2017 OLPH Middle School Track & Field  

 
New OLPH Middle School Track & Field Record 

 

 

Congratulations to 8th grader Jeremiah Postell for breaking the OLPH middle school Triple 
Jump record while competing at the Patriot Invitational Track Meet.  Jeremiah jumped 29' 
09", breaking the old record set by Hayden Scott in 2013 by 5".   



 
 

 
2017 OLPH Middle School Baseball & Softball 

 

On Monday, April 3, the Wildcats beat Atonement Academy. 

 

       

 



      

 

Calling All Wildcats to Support Their Community 

Our students are required to wear their approved school uniform everyday unless 

specifically told otherwise or for an upcoming special event (which info. will be relayed).   

 

Upcoming items: 

April 10 ς Box of spaghetti noodles, 15 oz. 

April 24 ς Bag of pasta, 12 oz. 

May 1 ς Can of chicken, 14.5 oz. 

May 8 ς Can of Spaghetti O's, 15 oz. 

May 15 ς Can of fruit, 15 oz. 

May 22 ς Can of fruit cocktail, 15 oz. 

 

 

Snack Sale After School 

The middle school cheerleaders are going to be selling water, Gatorade, and snacks after 

school Monday ï Thursday from 3:30-3:50 in the courtyard.  Everything will be $1.  

Thank you for supporting the cheerleaders! 
 

Notes 



Newsletter submissions must now be submitted no later than Thursdays at noon to Joan 

Brooke. Items received after the cut off will not make it into the newsletter. Send 

submissions to brookej@olphselma.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Student Corner 

Student Writings From the Journalism Class 

 

 

                                                  The Bad Storm 

                                                      By Nuria E. 
 

On the 18th of February I experienced one of the worst storms I’ve ever been in.  
It was about 8:00 P.M when it started to rain and thunder.  But BAM! A crack of 
lighting I saw, that’s when I knew a bad storm was coming.  It just got worse and 
worse by the minute.  Around 11:00 we got so many alerts, but the worst ones 
were the tornado warning and significant thunderstorm warning.  That night the 
wind was probably up to 45 mph.  The lightning hit every second and thunder too.  
The day after, I watched the news and I heard that there were four tornadoes that 
started from the airport and made their way to Bexar County.  I will always 
remember that dangerous night. 
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